God, our Father and our friend, we remember before you with gratitude those who in their different capacities serve our Borough of Bournemouth.  
We pray for those who safeguard the public health and care for the sick;

those who provide for the education and welfare of the young, and those who support and care for the elderly and infirm.

In particular, at the start of this meeting, we pray for all who serve in local government, administer the law and preserve the peace.

Grant that they all may be upright in character, and wise in judgement, seeking first and foremost the good of the community, not their own advantage.

Today, at the end of his year of office as Mayor of this Borough, we thank God for the dedication, determination and diligence of our outgoing Mayor, Cllr Phil Stanley-Watts.  He has, indeed, ‘run the straight race, with God’s good grace’, with warmth, humour and friendliness, and, today, we praise and thank God for these gifts, richly given in the service of this Borough of Bournemouth.

We also give thanks for all that God has stored-up for us for the future, asking his richest blessing upon the incoming Mayor and Mayoress.

Assist us all, we pray, in our varied duties and responsibilities; 

bless with wisdom, courtesy and efficiency the business before the Council this morning,
and deepen within us all the spirit of loving service.  May it be so. Amen.

